11 February 2016



Cranbourne Business & Enterprise College

Wessex Close, Basingstoke, Hampshire, RG21 3NP Telephone: 01256 868600

Fax: 01256 868601

Email: <a href="mailto:gen.enquiries@cranbourne.hants.sch.uk">gen.enquiries@cranbourne.hants.sch.uk</a> Website: www.cranbourne.hants.sch.uk Headteacher: Mrs B Elkins (B.Ed, M.A. Ed)

Dear Parent/Guardian

## Enrichment Day - Friday 8th July 2016

We are writing to give you advance warning that, as a part of our rewards system, we will be running an Enrichment Day again this year. This will be on Friday 8<sup>th</sup> July 2016 for those students who have achieved at least 800 stamps between September 2015 and 27<sup>th</sup> May 2016.

From June, students will be choosing which activities they would like to participate in; the activities may be whole or part day sessions and on or off site depending on the type of activity. There will be small costs associated with these activities which will be detailed in the choices booklet and this will be issued next term. Any CBEC reward vouchers that students receive can be used towards the costs for this day. Please note, many Year 7 students will be on Adventure Week which runs over Enrichment Day.

Students must return their choices form by Wednesday 15<sup>th</sup> June so that their preferred activity can be confirmed by Monday 20<sup>th</sup> June. Full payment (and consent forms/medical forms where required) must be returned by Friday 24<sup>th</sup> June to allow students to take part in the activities they have been allocated.

Students who are taking part in activities will be able to wear non-college uniform/appropriate clothing for their activity. Students who do not reach 800 stamps by the 27th May 2016 must attend college in full uniform and will be catered for with alternative Day 10 lessons and activities.

Due to the numbers required for each activity and staffing we cannot guarantee that all activities will run or that all students will get their first choice. Students with higher stamp totals will have a greater chance of securing their first choice for the day.

Thank you in advance for your support with this year's Enrichment Day which we hope you will agree is a wonderful opportunity for our students to be rewarded for all their hard work.

If you have any questions please contact your child's Progress Manager in the first instance.

Yours faithfully

Simone Yacoby

Head of PE